UCOL notes from extra meeting on 6.6.19
Chair: Frances             Notes: Marianne
Present: Frances Ross, Rachel Gibb, Mike Hazel, Rainer Beneke, Min Lee , Anne Thomson, Geoff King, Pauline Taylor , Gay Buckingham, Catherine Spencer, Jan Burch , Sue Taylor, Marianne Quinn, Alex King, Tim Ross, Susan Jack, Maria Callau, Juan Puricelli, Denis Chan 
Apologies: James and Jess Ross, Sander Zwanenburg , Karen Or, Sandy Ross, Sara Ferreira, Donald Shand, Miriam Frances, Rosemarie Smith and Maurice Baker. 

(Reminder about the use of cards)
Minute of Record;  A gathering was held at Catherine’s house on Sunday, 26 May. Everyone present  (25 or so) shared the history of their involvement in the High Street Cohousing project. This was followed by a pot-luck dinner. Everyone agreed it was an excellent time of food and fellowship.
Minute:  We agree that UCOL repays  Nancy Earth’s $ 150k loan out of the extra funds being loaned to UCOL by shareholders. 14 Green

1.Round of appreciations- ( 5 mins)  
the hole has almost disappeared! 
+ the email from Alex re spreadsheet – most helpful; to Anne for summarizing / connecting; Rainer to Frances for reintroducing the idea of starting the meeting by inviting everyone in via a question- allows for ‘warming up the voice box’; Rainer re the good communication from the builders, ‘esp putting things right’. ( The group asked the ‘Site group’ to convey our thanks to the builders tomorrow). Marianne to Charles Durrent ( Happy ever after in cohousing) for his invitation to invite direct communication from people in the event that someone inadvertently offends another. 

2.Induction workshop preparation – ( 50 mins) 
Nine people are attending, including Faye who is bringing her son, a Dunedin resident.  

Anne outlined the documentation that needs to be at the Induction work shop, as she won’t be in DN this weekend. She has said that there will be a shared meal at the end, and she’s told those coming to the wk shop that they don’t need to bring anything, so she’s hopeful that those who come hold those people in mind. ( At the end of the meeting, we confirmed that as there is no means of warming food at the Centre, we will instead order in a range of Chinese takeaways at 6pm. Prior to this, people are encouraged to bring nibbles etc). 

Two people coming from Auckland and two from New Plymouth for the wk shop, as well as some locals. 

Ten people from our existing group can be present at the work shop on Saturday.  

Anne updated us on communication from Ravinder and Ubkar in Sydney who did a ‘mini Induction’ work shop in Nov for him and his wife. Nothing further from them. 

Susan confirmed that the stepping in process is clearly specified on the website. 

Gay provided feedback from enquiries on the Trademe site which has been ‘very busy’ with enquiries in recent times. 

Format for Saturday: 
Start time 2pm. Frances will be the Convenor. She will lead off with an introductory Question to get people moving around and talking with one another. 
Catherine will do the ‘what is co-housing’ piece. 
Tim will take people through the design; 
Alex will take people through the ‘stepping in’ process.  

Q: How to manage it if more than one person wants the same unit? We agreed that the first person who puts in their $5K has priority for the unit of their choice. Any intending purchasers need to understand that they have to be also able to put up 20% as well as have the approval of Kiwibank. People coming in now need to know that they also need to pay an estimated $10,000 for the legal cost of transferring the sales and purchase agreement to their name as well as changing details on the cohousing agreement, the covernant, deed of indemnity, personal guarantee and  any other documents connected with the development that we all signed together in 2018.   

Geoff King indicated he would be willing to stay as the owner of the unit until completion date if that was helpful. 

Rachel Gibb would prefer to have her investment back as soon as there is an intending owner available. 

Frances will being milk, tea and coffee. 

3.ehaus request re signage. ( 15 mins) 

Some of the group taken back by the ehaus proposed wording that ‘ehaus is proud to be building the first passive house cohousing in NZ’ , when Stevenson and  Williams are the building company.  
Anne offered to write to S & W to check how they response to this suggestion, with a copy to Stefan, our project manager. Rainer suggested that we could ask ehaus to restore our original sign ( which had the names of everyone involved in the project on it and which was damaged) and put this up as well. 

4.Straw poll on the following minute: ( 20 mins) 

That we continue to engage Helen Davidson as lawyer for the project, moving our business from McMillan & Co.

We used our cards in the usual way, however, this was not an actual vote but an indicative show of opinion.  Frances confirmed that she had received indications of card colour from a few people who are unwell or who had other commitments this evening.  The group accepted that Frances include these indications in her tally. 

Straw poll: Green = 6; 
Blue = 8; 
Orange = 4.5 
Red = 3 

Suggested date of the Special meeting thurs 27th June,  followed by mid winter dinner on 29th June at Anne’s house. 

Ie Normal meeting on 13th June. 

5. Updates on any matters from last time:

· PCG update ( 4 mins) . next meeting in two weeks’ time. Following last meeting, the group noted that the plumbing trench along  the High Street Units had been remedied. 
Concrete will be poured in last section of High St on Monday 10th June.  
· BCG nothing further to report
· Site information – see above
· Shared Internet nothing further to report
· Repayment of loans ( 8 mins) 

Minute:  We agree that UCOL repays  Nancy Earth’s $ 150k loan out of the extra funds being loaned to UCOL by shareholders. 14 Green

· Maori name nothing further to report
· Mid-level flooring nothing further to report
· Newsletter – Anne to send out – thanks to Jan. ( 1 min)  
· BC rules discussion/next social meeting 29 June at  25 Pacific Street  6pm– bring a Secret Santa gift to pass on and a contribution to a meal. This is a social event only. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]( 1 min) 

 6. Community software Gay/Jan. Sander has the trial copy of ‘Gather’, a format developed specifically for cohousing. On his return, we will discuss this further. ( 2 mins) 
Open Forum ( 9 mins) 
Meeting ended at 9.30pm. 
Next meeting: 	13 June @ Centre for Sustainability 
Chair	Sandy Ross					Note taker 	Marianne 
 Apologies:   Susan Jack, Anne Thompson 
